
 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-26-12 
Baltimore, Maryland   21244-1850
 
  

February 15, 2023 
 
Gary Smith 
Medicaid Director 
Department of Human Services 
Medical Assistance Program 
1303 Hospital Ground 
Knur Hansen Complex, Building A 
St. Thomas, Virgin Islands 00802 
 
 

Re:  The U.S. Virgin Islands State Plan Amendment VI-SPA 22-0006-XXXX 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) reviewed the proposed Medicaid State 
Plan Amendment (SPA), submitted under transmittal number (TN) 22-0006-XXXX.  This 
amendment assures that the U.S. Virgin Islands covers and reimburses COVID-19 vaccine 
administration, testing, and treatment as required by Section 9811 of the American Rescue Plan 
Act of 2021.   
 
Pursuant to section 1135(b)(5) of the Social Security Act (Act), for the period of the public health 
emergency, CMS is modifying the requirement at 42 C.F.R. §430.20 that the state submit SPAs 
related to the COVID-19 public health emergency by the final day of the quarter, to obtain a SPA 
effective date during the quarter, enabling SPAs submitted after the last day of the quarter to have 
an effective date in a previous quarter, but no earlier than the effective date of the public health 
emergency. 
 
CMS conducted our review of your submittal according to statutory requirements in Title XIX of 
the Act and implementing regulations. This letter informs you that the U.S Virgin Islands’ 
Medicaid SPA Transmittal Number 22-0006 was approved on February 13, 2023 with an effective 
date of March 11, 2021. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Ivelisse Salce at 212-616-2411 or via email at 
Ivelisse.Salce@cms.hhs.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Alissa Mooney DeBoy 
      On Behalf of Anne Marie Costello, Deputy Director   

Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 

Alissa M. 
Deboy -S

Digitally signed by Alissa 
M. Deboy -S 
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